
BAROSSA VILLAGE INDEPENDENT LIVING UNITS SOCIAL CLUB 

NOTES FOR OCTOBER 2022 
 
Meeting began at 1.18 pm on 10th October 2022 with Kevin welcoming 
seventeen members. 
Those attending were Bette Kempton, Judy Richardson, Jean 
Higgenbottom, Helga Sabel, Carol Luckhurst, Ian Luckhurst, Jeanne 
Whitelaw, Rita Jury, Judy Clarke, Nita Jones, Bev Reid, Kevin Prouse, Vi 
Mitchell, Helen Roesler, Magda Lausberg and Mike Reglar. 
An apology was sent from Yvonne Wuttke. 
There were no birthdays in October. 
Jackie read the previous months minutes with Ian asking that they be 

accepted with Judy Richardson seconded the motion. All were in favour. 
Christmas lunch will be at the Tanunda Hotel at 12 noon with two 
entrees, three main courses and two desserts to choose from. Tom 
Herring apologized for coming through our entertainment with a huge 
TV. All is forgiven. 
November meeting will be on 14th with a show and tell. 
Vi gave us the financial report from the previous month and asked for 
them to be accepted and Bette seconded the motion. All members   
accepted the report. 
Financial members will pay $10.00 for the December lunch. The rest 

will be paid for out of club funds. Financial members will have had to 
pay $8.00 during the year. Moved Vi, seconded Helen. 
An old friend, Hanna and her carer will attend the luncheon. 
Meeting ended at 1.40 pm. 
We then held the annual auction. In the end we raised $360.00. 
Tea, coffee and afternoon tea was served. Thank you, ladies. 
Jackie Chapman (Sec) 


